
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

October 11th, 2022
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the October 11th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Howes, Nowlan, Bush, McMillen, and Curry present. Absent were Stone and Loane. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Ms. Bush led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion made by Ms. Bush with a second by Mr. McMillen to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

No public comment.
Motion made by Ms. Bush to approve the minutes from the September 13th, 2022, board meeting and seconded by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Mr. Loane entered the meeting at 6:33 pm.

Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-There may be some legislative changes to the Safe-T Act.
3) Health Board-The Health Department is hosting flu shot clinics. There will be one at the school for students and their families.
4) Judicial-None
5) Building/Grounds-Two trees have been removed and the old storage shed has been demolished.
6) Road/Bridge-The work on Duncan Road and Highway 24 is complete and they are still assisting the Village of Bradford with repairs to North Peoria St. 
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Mr. Howes discussed building a storage shed on the west side of the annex building to house election equipment, a K-9 dog, and a handicapped restroom. There is grant money available and NCICG will facilitate that process for a fee. After a lengthy discussion and the lack of necessary documentation the discussion ended. 
8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion a motion was made by Mr. Loane with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

9) ARPA Requests-None. 
Highway Report
The county engineer presented his FY 2022-2023 budget.
Finance Report

No report was given due to the absence of the Treasurer. The board reviewed the notations made on the report by the treasurer.
Sheriff's Report

The ETSB board met last week with the local police stations and fire departments. There will be a groundbreaking ceremony for the new E911 facility on October 28th at 10 am. 
New Business

1) A resolution to approve the bid for the purchase of tax sale certificate 201800031 was presented for approval. Ms. Bush asked for an explanation of the process. County Clerk Hollis explained how the tax sale process works. A motion was made by Ms. Bush to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion was carried.
Before adjournment Chairmen Curry reminded the board that next month’s meeting will be on the 1st Tuesday, rather than the 2nd due to the General Election. There was also a discussion of a tentative finance committee meeting needed to discuss the budget. Once the auditor has the budget prepared, they will review it and decide if a meeting is necessary. 

At 7:45 pm Mr. Nowlan made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis, County Clerk
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